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November 15, 2007

U.S. Department of   Transportation

Dockets Management Facility

Room PL-401

1200 New   Jersey Avenue, SE.

Washington, DC 20590

RE:
Department of Transportation Federal Highway Administration 23 CFR Part 950  [FHWA Docket No. FHWA-06-23597]  RIN 2125-AF07; Interoperability Requirements, Standards, or Performance Specifications for Automated Toll Collection Systems AGENCY: Federal Highway Administration (FHWA); DOT.  ACTION: Notice of proposed rulemaking (NPRM); request for comments.  

The following comments are submitted on behalf of the I-95 Corridor Coalition, an alliance of transportation agencies, toll authorities, and related organizations, including law enforcement, from the State of Maine to the State of Florida.  Included under this I-95 Corridor Coalition Membership umbrella is the InterAgency Group (IAG) and various tolling authorities. 
The I-95 Corridor Coalition supports the establishment of a national standard which considers existing standards and financial investments made in deployed systems.  At a minimum, any proposed change should be backward compatible with the E-ZPass system already in place.  Working closely with the IAG, one of our current I-95 Corridor Coalition projects partially funds the development of the Electronic Payment Systems National Interoperability Standard (EPS NIS), and support for this project was approved by our Electronic Payment Systems and Services Program Track encompassing toll agencies throughout the I-95 Corridor.  This project will define financial and technical standards which can be readily applied nationally.  We encourage the FHWA to incorporate current E-ZPass technologies, functions, and processing in such a national standard, for it is not fiscally viable to require toll agencies to develop and implement new electronic payment systems without consideration being given to existing de facto standards and specifications.
The I-95 Corridor Coalition thanks you for the opportunity to submit these comments, and we look forward to working closely to develop national standards with FHWA, the IAG, and others.

Respectfully Submitted,

George Schoener

Executive Director

